
November 17, 
2023

South Central Coast Regional 
Meeting



Four Year Strong Workforce Plan 
Update



Strong Workforce Program Improvement 
Survey

In accordance with Ed Code section 88826, the Chancellor’s Office has created a survey for you to share 
recommendations for Strong Workforce Program (SWP) program improvement.

The purpose of this survey is for Chancellor's Office to gather feedback and recommendations from Regional 
Consortia about implementation of SWP over the past 4 years. Answers may be used to help guide policy and 
craft supports, and data from this survey may be included in the annual SWP Legislative Report. This form should 
take approximately 10-15 minutes to complete.

Please work within your regions to submit survey responses no later than Friday, December 8, 2023. I will need to 
time to review, synthesize and vet the responses provided in order to complete the FY 22-23 SWP legislative 
report which is due by January 1, 2024.

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fleginfo.legislature.ca.gov%2Ffaces%2Fcodes_displaySection.xhtml%3FsectionNum%3D88826.%26nodeTreePath%3D3.2.17%26lawCode%3DEDC&data=05%7C01%7Chchavez%40vcccd.edu%7Ce750a179c6e8434c0cdf08dbe785be6e%7Cbb8b8a6b27994f34bf9285f819bc006f%7C1%7C0%7C638358333881897600%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BKCwrKuwY42q3JcZQfnY4uVouoUZUxzt5F9f9LJyusE%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flinkprotect.cudasvc.com%2Furl%3Fa%3Dhttps%253a%252f%252fforms.office.com%252fr%252fTHaTPY1hGY%26c%3DE%2C1%2C__bAWn8bosYUliDN97m-AN-9hMJmsCwcCFAXWqq6RzNm9BDNW24zwL1cK2eHvZ4vhOsvspvZBd8EF-gYia1AB57McGu6F8vWWqRjI07I6ycodHYj-oB0uA%2C%2C%26typo%3D1&data=05%7C01%7Chchavez%40vcccd.edu%7Ce750a179c6e8434c0cdf08dbe785be6e%7Cbb8b8a6b27994f34bf9285f819bc006f%7C1%7C0%7C638358333881897600%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BZJW%2FzdkTSeNyM4wGSrbKal0rq9sOe4pj2d6wLA1PGQ%3D&reserved=0


Updated 
Regional 
Priority Sector 
for Four Year 
Plan



Appointment 
to 

Chancellor’s 
Office/CDE 
Workgroup



Get Focused Stay 
Focused Conference



Proposed Spring 
Career Events

• Regional Career Fair for target 
industry sectors

• Family engagement events



Program 
Recommendations
Community Colleges in California need to submit for program 
recommendation for revised certificate programs. This is required 
by Title 5 of the California Code of Regulations (CCR), which governs 
curriculum and instruction in the California Community Colleges 
system.

• The specific regulations that apply to revised certificate programs 
are CCR §§ 55131-55134. These regulations require colleges to 
submit a program proposal that includes the following 
information:

• A description of the program's goals and objectives

• A list of the program's courses and their prerequisites

• A description of the program's faculty and facilities

• A plan for evaluating the program's effectiveness

• https://www.cccco.edu/-/media/CCCCO-
Website/docs/curriculum/program-course-approval-handbook-
8th-edition.pdf



Happy Thanksgiving


